Guthrie Township
Hubbard County Minnesota
Monthly Board Meeting Minutes
April 14th, 2020
The Guthrie Town Board held its regular monthly meeting at the Town Hall on April 14th, 2020. In attendance Roger Corson (Supervisor), Michael Schmidt (Supervisor), Rebecca Theis (Treasurer) and Amanda Fallgren (Clerk). The meeting was called to order by Michael Schmidt at 8:00 PM and was opened with the pledge. 
The Clerk read the minutes of the March monthly meeting as submitted by Amanda Fallgren. The minutes were approved as read.
The Treasurer provided the Treasurer’s report. Treasurer’s report approved as read. Clerk and Treasurer’s books agree. 

OLD BUSINESS:
Mike Schmidt discussed the option for Supervisors to do a virtual Spring Short course offered by the Minnesota Township Association. Mike suggests looking into this further. Amanda Fallgren will forward emails to supervisors for information.

Mike Schmidt has not checked with a tree service yet, regarding the cemetery trees.

LBAE will be held as a virtual meeting on April 27th at 11:00 am. 

NEW BUSINESS:
Roger Corson reported that Ernie Eichberg called about the culvert on 245th. Roger called Galden’s to have some gravel put down, no answer but left a message. 
Roger Corson received a request from Darren Katzenmeyer, that when we do the Spring Road Tour to take a look at Quiet Pasture and consider taking on as a township road.

Spring Road Tour is tentatively scheduled for Saturday May 23rd, meet at the town hall at 8:00 am.     **Dependent on status of COVID-19 restrictions. If unable to complete road tour on May 23rd, due to COVID-19 restrictions, alternative road tour date is Saturday May 30, 2020 at 8:00 am. On May 30, 2020 if COVID-19 restrictions are still in place, separate vehicles will be used to complete the road tour.
Current Road Contract with Gladen’s will expired on May 31, 2020 and will need to be renewed. Roger will take the contract to Gladen’s and present to Clayton renewing the current contract as is, with renewal dates being June 1, 2020 through May 31, 2022.
Amanda Fallgren talked with Kay Rave, Hubbard County Auditor – Treasurer. Kay asked if Guthrie Township would be interested in mail in ballot option for elections. Guthrie Township is not interested in mail in ballot election.
The Next Regular Meeting will be held on May 12th, 2020 at 8:00 P.M. 
A motion to pay bills and to adjourn the meeting was made by Michael Schmidt and Roger Corson seconded the motion.
Submitted by: Amanda Fallgren– Clerk 5/12/2020

